
To the House Municipal Government and Housing Committee, 

I support House Bill H 7060. My family deeply appreciates our local natural resources and values public access offered at 
Sapowet (“Seapowet”) Wildlife manage Area in Tiverton. I regularly use Seapowet and its cove for swimming, kayaking, 
birdwatching and observing the natural world. The salt marsh that flows to the ocean is beautiful, filled with amazing 
wildlife and sunsets.   

Seapowet offers easy public access to use Rhode Island’s coast and coastal waters (50 free parking spots). Birders, shell 
fishermen, fishermen, kayakers, swimmers, hikers, hunters and families are a few of these varied users. People stop here 
to park their cars to look out at the ocean. These open spaces like Seapowet play a role in the state’s tourism economy by 
providing outdoor opportunities for the public while generating revenue for the local economy. When we have visitors from 
out of town, the Seapowet Wildlife Management Area is the first place we take them to experience one of the most unique 
and unspoiled areas of Rhode Island. 

We must protect this invaluable resource from future commercial activities that would have negative impacts on the 
sensitive marsh ecosystem and violate the purpose of creating the marsh area for recreational use and its wildlife value. 
Bill H. 7060 makes clear the intended use of the area, that the pristine waters and fragile coastal habitat should be 
preserved and protected from commercial activity.  Shorebirds that use the intertidal area, public shell fishing, and fishing 
would be negatively impacted by commercial development of these waters. Private commercial ventures shouldn’t 
displace the public good at Seapowet cove and the salt marsh.  

Seapowet needs protection now and for future generations. There is an increased demand for use of public lands and we 
need places for wildlife to thrive. One of the grants to establish Seapowet (1997 Lacerda grant - attached) states “ 
development pressures threatens the conservation of fish and wildlife values in the area, demanding action in 
order to counteract these negative consequences”. We need action now
to preserve the salt marsh, Seapowet cove and open spaces. 

Please support Bill H 7060 which will preserve the ecologically diverse land and contiguous waters of Seapowet as 
outlined in the grants used to establish the area.  Thank you for your consideration.  

Respectfully,
Liz Mendez
Tiverton, RI
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